
KEY DATES

Christ Church CofE 
Primary School

30th January- National Storytelling week
 (details to follow)

5th February- Children’s Mental Health
Week

6th February- Safer Internet Day

13th February- Shrove Tuesday Event
(details to follow)

Friday 19th January 2023 

Updates and Reminders

Please ensure earrings are remove as
they are not permitted in school. 

We have several children in school with
allergies so please ensure that no

products containing nut are brought into
school. 

The weather is very cold at the moment
so please ensure that children have
coats to ensure they stay warm at

playtimes- we do have spare coats if
you would like any. Please pop into the

office and they are on a rail in the
entrance for you to help yourself. 

School Meals

You may have seen in the news and on social Media that North Tyneside Council are
removing their service level agreement to provide school meals for children. I am currently
working with alternative providers to ensure that the children still receive school meals from
April. I will keep you updated with our chosen provider as soon as a decision is made and
share with you all of the details that you will need, including details regarding menus and

special diets





Year 5
Our ‘Snowman’ Experiment

In our Science lesson, where we are exploring materials and their properties, with the
weather being so cold, we investigated the question ‘What happens if you put a jacket on a

snowman?’. We used a cartoon picture to explore some of the children’s opinions. 

 Some children thought that putting a jacket
on the snowman would cause the snowman

to melt faster because it would warm it up like
a jacket would us. Some others thought that

putting a jacket on wouldn’t make any
different to whether the snowman melted or
not and a few deduced that the snowman
was not warm blooded so the jacket could

keep the cold of the snowman in.

Working in groups, the children took two ice cubes, measured and recorded the
length of each and then wrapped one in a 'jacket' (bubble wrap). We left all the our

ice cubes sitting in the same area for 20mins untouched. Every 20 minutes we
unwrapped, measured then replaced the ice cubes.

We noticed that the ice cubes without jackets were melting very quickly and
the ones with jackets were melting a lot slower. The children were amazed to
find out that the ice cubes with the jacket on didn't give off as much water,

meaning they had melted less.

We discovered that the jackets stopped cold air from escaping and that
kept the ice cold. We learned that the jacket acts as an thermal insulator for

our 'snowmen'!



Year 6 Basketball
Mr Pilkington has been working with year 6 developing their
basketball skills.  We are brilliant at dribbling, passing and

intercepting and are working on our defending and shooting
further.

Next week, 20 children from year 5 and 6 are representing school
in a basketball festival at John Spence.  Good luck to all those

taking part!



Football team 

Well done to our football team who played two games at John
Spence in freezing conditions!  

Both games were very well-played, unfortunately losing the
first game 0-2 against King Edwards, but then a well-deserved

win against Spring Gardens 3-0.
We have one more round of fixtures this season for our

fantastic team.


